Township of Frelinghuysen
210 Main Street
Johnsonburg, NJ 07825
Phone: (908) 852-4121
Fax: (908) 852-7621
clerk@frelinghuysen-nj.us

June 1, 2021

To Frelinghuysen Township Residents:

Pursuant to the Proclamation of Local Disaster and Emergency signed by the Mayor
and the OEM on March 16, 2020 relating to the COVID-19 pandemic, and subsequent
Original, Amended and Supplemental Frelinghuysen Township Directives for the
Implementation of the Governor's Executive Orders 107, 108, and Administrative Order
2020-4, all Frelinghuysen Township buildings were closed to the general public. All
meetings or gatherings of outside entities using Township facilities were also cancelled
and in-person meetings of Township entities were limited. Pursuant to the Governor's
Executive Order 242, and in consultation with the OEM, as of June 14, 2021 Town Hall
is reopened to those members of the public who have business to conduct
there. Meetings and gatherings of outside entities using Township facilities is permitted
as arranged with the Township in advance pursuant to established policies and
procedures and consistent with state guidance. The Township Committee will hold its
Regular Committee Meetings in person at Town Hall with no access by Zoom as
advertised and noticed pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act. Township
Committee Work Sessions and Special Meetings will still be held via Zoom format only
as advertised and noticed pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act. All other
Township Committees, Boards and Commissions may start holding in-person meetings
commencing on June 14, 2021, except the Land Use Board which may commence
holding in-person meetings on August 2, 2021, Other than the Land Use Board, the
Chairpersons of the other Committees and Boards may decide whether or not to
continue holding meetings by Zoom, hold meetings in-person, or a hybrid of
both. Public notice, where required, should be properly made. These conditions will be
subject to reevaiuation from time to time by the Mayor and the OEM as circumstances
dictate.

Regards,

Christopher Stracco, Mayor



